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November 15, 2013

SENT BY EMAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
Suite 2700

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

TransAlta Generation Partnership ("TAGP'")
Distribution Licence Application/Exemption Request
Board File No. EB-2012-0298

OSLER

Richard J. King

Direct Dial: 416.862.6626
rking@osler.com

Our Matter Number: 1144242

We are counsel to TAGP. Further to your letter to Mr. Peter Smith of November 5, 2013,
this letter is to advise the Board that it may proceed to process TAGP’s distribution
licence application (initially by rendering a determination on the threshold exemption

issue).

TAGP requests that (in light of the letter from counsel for Bluewater Power Distribution
Corporation dated November 13, 2013), the Board proceed without a hearing in this
matter. TAGP has worked cooperatively with Bluewater Power in order to satisfy the
concerns that gave rise to Bluewater Power’s hearing request. This has now been

achieved.

Yours very truly,

Richard J. King
RIJIK:hi

c: A. Palimaka (Bluewater)
A. Taylor (Counsel to Bluewater)
J. Fernandes (Board Staff)
B. Heaman and M. Cooze (TransAlta)
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